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April 12, 2012
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide its citizens located in the Snoqualmie Pass Rural Town cost-effective solid waste disposal services.

The ordinance authorizes execution of an interlocal agreement (ILA) with Kittitas County for disposal of solid waste collected in the Snoqualmie Pass Rural Town. The ILA is consistent with King County Code Title 10, King County’s adopted Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan and state law.
When solid waste is collected by a private hauler operating under a state franchise to collect solid waste in a geographic area lying in more than one County, the two counties must enter into an agreement regarding disposal of the waste. Consistent with state law, King County and Kittitas County have worked collaboratively to negotiate and draft an ILA memorializing the historical practice of disposing of solid waste collected from approximately 34 residences located in the Snoqualmie Pass Rural Town.
Currently, Waste Management of Ellensburg collects solid waste from the Snoqualmie Pass Rural Town, for disposal in Kittitas County’s solid waste system. Both King County and Kittitas County recognize that it is more cost-effective and less of a burden on the regional transportation system to allow this waste from this remote area of unincorporated King County to continue to be disposed in nearby Kittitas County’s solid waste system rather than to long haul it to a King County facility.
This ILA promotes the Environmental Sustainability goals, the Equity and Social Justice Initiative and reflects the guiding principles of the King County Strategic Plan by promoting environmental sustainability, cost-effective solid waste service in the rural area and regional partnerships with other jurisdictions.
Thank you for consideration of this ordinance. 

If you have any questions or would like more information about this ordinance, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
Sincerely,
Dow Constantine
King County Executive
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Mark Melroy, Senior Principal Legislative Analyst, BFM Committee




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Kiernan, Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP
